City of Flagler Beach

P.O. Box 70 e 105 South Second Street
Flagler Beach, Florida 32136
Phone (386) 517-2000
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MEMO
DATE: February 03, 2025
TO: Bid Package Holders City of Flagler Beach RFQ NO. FB-242911 Construction Manager

Adviser for the construction of Flagler Beach Fishing Pier replacement City Project No.
260

FROM: Penny Overstreet, City Clerk

SUBJECT: Recommendation to award Bid

Memo containing the recommendation of award for the Construction Manager Adviser for the
construction of Flagler Beach Fishing Pier replacement City Project No. 260, RFQ NO. FB-242911.

The advertisement for the Request for Qualifications on the above referenced project ran as a legal ad
one time in a newspaper of general circulation, the Daytona Beach News Journal, on Tuesday, December
17, 2024, as well as on the City’s website, and Demand Star. The number of vendors the City directed
the RFQ to was sixty-two of those recipients three (3) responded with qualifications. After a detailed
review by Staff of the respondents’ qualifications packages and supporting documents, Staff
recommends the City Commission award the Project to England-Thims & Miller, Inc. in an amount not
to exceed $ 826,586.66. The Flagler Beach City Commission will consider this recommendation at their
February 13, 2025, meeting.



